
 

 
 
2 May 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Residential Care residents, families and visitors 
 
 
 
Following on from my previous correspondence, I’m writing to provide an update on the 
status of the outbreak in our facility.   
 
We now have a total of 19 residents across the facility who have tested positive for 
COVID-19.   
 
13 of these residents are located in our Prospect, Banksia and Lillipilli wings with two 
new cases in Lillipilli identified from our most recent testing. 
 
Of the six remaining cases, two are in our Missingham wing and four are in our 
Rosebank wing. 
 
Our testing regime will continue in all areas however we are hopeful that, pending 
further test results, residents of Serpentine and Riverview where we currently have no 
positive cases, will soon be able to move about more freely and again share meals in 
their respective dining rooms. 
 
As mentioned previously, residents who have returned positive results continue to 
isolate in their rooms and all residents are receiving excellent care from our clinical 
team. 
 
I will keep you informed of any changes.    
 
 
Very best 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Michael Penhey 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 


